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Newsletter   

A Note from Nerrilee 
In addition to our Certificate III, Diploma and Degree courses, Adventures staff have participated in a 

broad range of professional development activities this term including Team building and Leadership, 

Understanding Pedagogical Practices, Improving Documentation and Programming, Fine Motor and 

Writing, Reflective Practices,  Professionalism, Dealing with Difficult Behaviours, Music and the 

EYLF,  Nutritional Guidelines,  Reflective Practice and Food Safety. QA 4, 7. 

 

We have also spent considerable time reviewing Quality Area 1 Educational Program and Practice 

(ACECQA, 2012) and as a result some major changes are currently being trialled and evaluated. QA1. 

 

You may have noticed that we no longer prepare day books but instead make Daily Documentations 

which assists us to reflect on childrenôs learning, prepare programs, assess for future learning and to 

provide parents with information about their childôs participation in the program.  We still run the 

photos of your children at play through each roomôs TV so you also have a visual understanding of the 

experiences your children have been involved in.  Importantly, by making these changes staff are able 

to spend more time with your child, make documentation more meaningful and spend much less time 

at home trying to catch up on paperwork.  QA 1,4,5 

 

In early February you received your childôs Development Profile which you enthusiastically contrib-

uted to and returned ï thank you.  We were overwhelmed by your responses and excited about your 

interest in contributing to your childrenôs programs.  We have been able to reflect on your input as we 

build weekly programs and contemplate developmental activities for your children.  Importantly this 

information helps us communicate with you if we need to discuss any issues or concerns and celebrate 

with you as children meet developmental goals.  QA 1, 5, 6 

 

I am currently reviewing, and planning to trial, an innovative early years literacy program developed 

by Macquarie University ï PreLit Early Literacy Preparation Program.  I am hoping it will provide 

staff with a valuable tool to assist children gain literacy awareness for higher level skills as they pre-

pare for school. QA 1 

 

To compliment the pre-literacy work your children participate in  at Adventures I urge you to read to 

your children (from birth) at least once a day at home.  The literacy skills being developed through 

being read aloud to, will provide the fundamental skills your children will eventually take to school.  

Children need a well developed vocabulary (including words we donôt use in everyday conversation), 

an understanding of how words sound and what makes them sound different (phonemic awareness) 

and a basic grasp of letter sounds (phonics).  Understanding what has happened in a story or being 

able to tell you what might happen next all contribute to how well your child comprehends the written 

word and will help them develop more complex comprehension skills in the early school years. QA 6. 

Dates for the Diary  

27th April  Adventuresõ  Birthday  

1st May   PKU Awareness Day  

3rd May    National Asthma Day (PJ Day)  

12th May   Motherõs Day 

5th June   World Environment Day  

1st July    Crazy  Hair Day 

1st - 8th July  NAIDOC  Week  

Centre Closed  

Monday 10th June ð Queens Birthday  
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Cooler weather is coming...  

Parents please make sure you dress your 
children in appropriate clothing ðthe days 

are still quite warm even though the 
mornings can be a bit chilly. 

If you are unsure what to dress your child 
in just provide a jacket and a tee shirt so 

we can 
change them 

if needed.  

 

Child Care Rebate 

CCR not being estimated anymore ? 

DEEWR retain 15% of your $7500 maximum child 

care  rebate to allow for any changes to your esti-

mated income at the end of the financial year . 

If your YTD CCR has reached $6375 then your 

CCR will stop being estimated on your statement. 

In most cases payments will still be made either to 

the service or yourself depending on the option you 

choose.  

If your CCR has stopped estimating and you have-

n't reached the limit mentioned above please come 

and speak to Jess or Nerrilee and we will look into 

it for you. 

Labels 
All items of clothing and other personal  

belongings brought to the centre need to be 

clearly labelled. Items that we are unable to 

find an owner for will be placed in the lost 

property baskets. The baskets get emptied on a 

regular basis so please keep an eye on them 

ØÍÔÚÑÉdÆÓÞdÔËdÞÔÚ×dÈÍÎÑÉ̃ØdÇÊÑÔÓÌÎÓÌØdÌÔd 

missing.   

Ask your room leader to help you locate the 

lost property baskets.  
 

    Breakfast  

 

Breakfast is the most important meal of the day and we are happy to assist your child 

with the breakfast you bring from home.  

Please be mindful that the Explorers (2 -3 room) & High Flyers (3 -5 room) go out-

side after 8am and we are unable to provide inside supervision or leave children un-

attended to fetch milk and utensils from the kitchen.  

It would help if late breakfasts (8am or later) consist of food that your child can man-

age themselves such as toast or a sandwich. This will minimises the need for staff to 

leave children unsupervised to go inside to the kitchen. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Painting the Back Fence  
 

In response to a thoughtful parentôs suggestion 

we have painted the back fences.  Hopefully 

the coat of paint will help to minimise the risk 

of children running their hands along the 

wooden palings only to end 

up with a handful of nasty 

splinters .   

So far so good!  
Quality Areas 2, 3, 6  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=winter+clip+art&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=DnZ_TjreZvAsFM&tbnid=joYlD7TSa7x15M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mycutegraphics.com%2Fgraphics%2Fwinter%2Flittle-winter-girl.html&ei=2SxJUaKTJouCkwWhtIDgBg&bv
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=winter+clip+art&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=DnZ_TjreZvAsFM&tbnid=joYlD7TSa7x15M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mycutegraphics.com%2Fgraphics%2Fwinter%2Flittle-winter-boy.html&ei=8ixJUZ2EIJDOlAWx0oHgCA&bvm
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Overview  

Asthma is a condition of the airways. People with asthma have sensitive airways which react to triggers that set off their asthma. Their 

airways swell and get thick with mucus and the muscles around the airway squeeze tight. This makes it hard to breathe. 

 

Guidelines  

 

Staff must ensure that they have checked the label on the puffer matches the outside colour of the case, the expiry date and to shake the 

puffer to make sure there is medication inside. 

If in doubt about how many puffs to give the child the staff will refer to the óAsthma First Aidô Poster that is displayed in all rooms. 

 

Policy  

¶ Adventuresô staff will only administer puffers and/or nebulisers to a child with written parental permis-

sion and instructions.  

¶ Only asthma medication that has not passed its expiry date and has a label that matches the outside 

container will be administered.   

¶ Adventures will ensure that at least one staff member trained in Emergency Asthma Management is on 

site at all times while the service is operating.  

¶ Children with Asthma must have an accompanying letter and action plan from their doctor outlining the 

health condition being treated, the purpose of the medication, instructions on administration, possible 

side effects and a date to review the medication.  Parents must notify the centre immediately of any 

changes in administration.  

¶ If staff recognise triggers (eg: shortness of breath, a persistent cough, speaking only a few words in 

one breath, may have blue lips, pale and sweaty) indicating a child may be having an asthma attack 

the staff will administer the childôs puffer and follow the childôs first aid action plan. 

¶ The parents of the child having an asthma attack will be called and notified and will be informed of ac-

tion taken (eg: Whether 000 has been called, or parents need to collect their child from care).  

¶ First aid action plans will include a photo of the child, warning signs, preventative measures and treat-

ments.  

¶ No form of medication or other harmful substances may be left in a childôs bag.  It must be handed to 

staff on arrival at the centre.  This includes puffers and spacers.  

Procedures  

1.  A parent and staff member must complete the ñPermission to Administer Medicationò form and/or 

the ñLong Term Medicationò form. 

2.  Medication will be stored out of reach of children.   

3.  All medication that is administered must be checked by two staff members for  

¶ expiry date  

¶ name on the pufferôs label matches the child being medicated (not a sibling or different child),  

¶ time to administer medicine  

¶ recommended number of puffs to breaths.  

4.  The staff member administering the medication must sign the permission form, have a witness ob-

serve the puffs to breaths and co -sign the form.  

ASTHMA MANAGEMENT POLICY  
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Nicole, Pat, Finn & Evie on the beautiful birth 

of their baby boy Louis.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
Jess Moriarty on completing her Certificate III in Childrenõs Ser-

vices.  Jess will continue at Adventures while completing her  

Diploma and will join the High Flyers in June. 

Goodbye and Good luck:  
Bimala will be leaving us soon for the birth of her beautiful baby 

girl. We wish her and John the best of luck in the many special 

memories and moments to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

Amber Teething Necklaces 
 

Amber teething necklaces and bracelets consist of amber beads which 

are fossilised tree resin and range in colour from yellow to white and 

beige to brown. 

 

The warning notice was issued after Australian Competition &  

Consumer Commission (ACCC) testing of several of these products  

indicated that they can break into small parts and present a chocking 

hazard to children under three years of age. 

 

Consumers using this product are advised to: 

¶ Always supervise the infant when wearing the necklace or  

           bracelet 

¶ Remove the necklace or bracelet when the infant is  

            unattended, even if it is only for a short period of time. 

¶ Remove the necklace or bracelet white the infant sleeps at 

day or night  
¶ Not allow the infant to mouth or chew the necklace or 

bracelet. 
¶ Consider using alternative forms of pain relief 
¶ Seek medical advice if you have concerns about your 

childôs health and wellbeing. 

Munch & Move  
 

...The Value of Play...  

Children learn through play. Take a 

look at our display in the foyer and 

read the colourful posters to find out 

what skills and knowledge your child 

is developing just by playing! 

 

Please don't forget to take your child's 
artwork out of their  

lockers!  
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We are currently reviewing Adventuresõ Quality Improvement Plan and we  

welcome your input.   

Please let us know what you like about our service and/or suggest improve-

ments to help us continue to care for, and educate your children to the highest 

possible standard.   

 

The seven quality areas (and standards) include:  
 

Quality Area 1 Educational Program and Practice 
1.1  An approved learning framework informs the development of a curriculum that enhances each childõs  

 learning and development  

1.2 Educators and coordinators are focused, active and reflective in designing and delivering the program  

 for each child.  

 

Quality Area 2  Childrenõs Health and Safety 
2.1 Each childõs health is promoted.   

2.2  Healthy eating and physical activity are embedded in the program for children.  

2.3  Each child is protected   

 

Quality Area 3 Physical Environment 
3.1 The design and location of the premises is appropriate for the operation of the service.  

3.2  The environment is inclusive, promotes competence, independent exploration and learning though  

 play.  

 

Quality Area 4 Staffing Arrangements 
4.1 Staffing arrangements enhance children's learning and development and ensure their safety and well  

 being.  

4.2  Educators, coordinators and staff members are respectful and ethical   

 

Quality Area 5 Relationships with Children 
5.1 Respectful and equitable relationships are developed and maintained with  

 each child.  

5.2 Each child is supported to build and maintain sensitive and responsive relationships with other children  

 and adults . 

 

Quality Area 6 Collaborative Partnerships with Families & Communities 
6.1 Respectful supportive relationships with families are developed and maintained.  

6.2  Families are supported in their parenting role and their values and beliefs about child rearing are  

 respected.  
 

 

Quality Area 7 Leadership and Service Management 
7.1 Effective leadership promotes a positive organisational culture and builds a professional learning   

 community.  

7.2  There is a commitment to continuous improvement.  
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Discoverersõ News 
 
The staff and children of the Discoverersô room have had a fun-filled 4 months, enjoying several exciting experi-

ences, developing skills and learning something new every day. Recently 

we have extended our weekly program with the addition of a ô18 Month +ô  

section, to encourage the older children in the room to develop their skills 

by focusing on a variety of small group and challenging experiences. The 

educators have noticed the enthusiasm these children have been demon-

strating in extending their learning and we believe this new section has 

worked well in developing the children in more advanced areas. We will 

now begin involving these children in the toddlerôs room language group 

times preparing them for transition and to extend on their language devel-

opment.  

EYLF Practice- Intentional Teaching- 

Educators promote childrenôs learning through worthwhile and challenging 

experiences.  

 

Over the past few months we have been focussing on sitting as a group and 

participating in small group times. The children have responded well to these 

experiences. They love to participate in singing and dancing and have also 

have developed an interest in óWhere is the Green Sheep?ô which is con-

stantly being asked to read. The childrenôs ability to sit still due to their age is 

obviously still developing but their interest is strong and over time with prac-

tice they will sit still and participate fully in a group time.  

 

Learning Outcome 1- Children show interest in being part of a group 

 

Our younger babies have had a huge focus on strengthening and develop-

ing their gross motor skills. We have seen many milestones being met 

over the last 4 months including, crawling, standing, cruising and walking 

and we are so proud of each and every one of the babies for persisting and 

achieving these goals. The use of our soft climbing equipment has assisted 

the children in strengthening their large motor muscles to achieve these 

goals as they attempt to climb in and over the different shapes. Each week 

we change the layout of the climbing to allow the children to attempt dif-

ferent obstacles, whether itôs to cruise along a straight line or attempt 

climbing in and out of a merry-go-round. The soft climbing equipment works wonders in the room and we will 

continue to provide the experience for all ages to continue developing their motor skills and confidence.  

 

Learning Outcome 3- Children engage in increasing complex motor skills and movement patterns. 

 

To celebrate Chinese New Year at the beginning of February the children enjoyed finger-painting with red and 

yellow coloured paint on paper plates to create the body of our very own Chinese dragon! The experience worked 

well and the children had a fantastic time exploring the texture of the paint on their hands!  Everybody was inter-

ested in watching Chinese New Year videos on the internet and we even recreated a Chinese dragon with our bod-

ies, holding hands and walking in big circles around the room. Exploring the many aspects of Chinese culture was 

exciting as we discovered new music, dancing, art and food; especially the delicious Chinese Chicken Noodle 

soup we had for lunch! 

 

EYLF Principle ï Respect for Diversity ï Educators and children plan to acknowledge and honour histories, cul-

ture and tradition. 
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The children were very enthusiastic when we began to speak about St Patricks Day. The Discoverersô celebrated 

the occasion through art and craft as well as music and movement. Many of the children and educators wore spe-

cial green clothes on the day to recognise the event; we also ate a special Green Creamy Pasta for lunch, courtesy 

of Katrina! The children enjoyed painting their very own shamrocks, decorating them with green paint and glitter! 

We discussed special Irish dancing and the children were very entertained by the Irish music we listened to! 

 

Learning Outcome 2- Children respond to diversity with respect.   

 

There was plenty of excitement in the Discoverersô room surrounding Easter; discussing the holiday, creating 

Easter craft, devouring Easter treats and having a relaxing long weekend! The Discoverersô used special chubby 

markers to decorate Easter bunny chains, choosing from the vast 

array of colours available and creating decorative patterns with the 

pens. The children seemed to enjoy the independence of choice 

when choosing which colour marker to use.  We will continue to 

ensure that the children have a choice during different experiences 

to allow them to feel empowered to make decisions. We stuck the 

bunnies on the wall near the entrance of the room and the children 

loved being able to show their parents their special works of art! 

Everybody enjoyed the yummy Hot Cross Buns we got to eat for 

morning tea time and we all shared stories about the Easter adven-

tures we had with our families over the long weekend! 

 

Learning Outcome 2 ï Children explore the diversity of culture and 

tradition 

 

Coming Up For the Discoverersô: 

Pyjama Day 

Motherôs Day 

NAIDOC Week 

Red Nose Day 

Emily (from the Explorers Room) joins the Discoverers team 

Jessica will move to the High Flyers RoomðCongratulations on completing your Certificate III !  

Laura will start her Teaching Degree at University of New England (by correspondence) 

Kayla goes travelling overseas for a much anticipated (and deserved) international holiday. 

 

Kayla, Laura, Jessica and Jenna 
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Here we are already at the end of Term 2. The Explorers have enjoyed a variety of social experiences and the 

exploration of different cultural celebrations such as St Patrickôs Day, Valentineôs Day, Harmony Day, Easter 

and ANZAC Day.  

 

The children have formed meaningful friendships with their peers that are continually blossoming (L/O 1, pg. 

21). The children have shown caring attitudes towards their peers when greeting them, sharing an experience or 

to celebrate a group achievement. Social experiences have allowed each child to feel a sense of belonging to the 

group enabling them feel confident in expressing their ideas and thoughts (L/O 5, pg. 41). Language develop-

ment is continually progressing from these experiences.  

 

Turn taking is a progressive goal that we are working towards. The children have been demonstrating sharing in 

all aspects of play with help from educators as active role models. Emotions are another area of exploration that 

has occurred from sharing.  Teacher initiated experiences at language group time have allowed the children to 

understand that it is OK to express our emotions. Songs and picture books have allowed the children to explore 

what happy, sad, angry and excitement is. Each child is positively encouraged to use their words to express how 

they are feeling.  

 

The environment has acted as the third teacher during play as the children are curious about the world around 

them (L/O 2, pg. 29). During spontaneous play the children noticed the bugs and insects in the playground, 

which sparked a new investigation. The children have learnt some interesting facts about different insects and 

where they can be found. Colour mixing was explored whilst expressing our creativity during butterfly painting, 

watching how primary colours mix.  

 

Music and movement is a central part of the Explorersô program. Beat is an emerging interest, as the children are 

enjoying moving to the music with the ribbons, tapping sticks and shakers (L/O 3, pg. 32). Diversity was ex-

plored from a planned African Drumming performance. The older Explorer children were encouraged to tap on 

the drum and play instruments which are symbolic of the African culture. The African culture was explored 

through learning different ways to say hello and how to greet new people (EYLF Practice- Cultural Compe-

tence).  

 

Indoor and outdoor environments have been transformed into construction madness. Trucks, diggers, cars and 

trains have been requested by the children. Introduction to local community services was explored as the chil-

dren understood how fire trucks, garbage trucks, post trucks and ambulances help everyone in the wider commu-

nity (L/O 2, pg. 26). Reflecting on past experiences of seeing these types of transport and informative picture 

books assisted the children to gain a deeper insight into how each type of transport works.  

 

Learning environments have been set up to support learning that is responsive to the interests of the children 

(EYLF Practice- Learning Environments). Numeracy skills have been explored through numerous experiences 

such as puzzles, counting objects, construction and small group experiences.  These experiences have allowed 

the children to practice their cognitive skills whilst engaging in a variety of rich and meaningful inquiry based 

experiences (L/O 4, pg. 34). The children have responded well to active participation in counting songs such as 5 

Current Buns and 10 Fat Sausages.  
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Fine Motor Skills have been another focus. The children have been unconsciously developing these skills in play 

in a combination of collage, tactile experiences, drawing and using their hands to investigate, assemble, invent 

and construct (L/O 4, pg. 37).   

Over the next few months the children will be continually working on their skills as well as embarking on learn-

ing more about the celebrations of;  

World Environment Week  

National Eat Your Vegetables Week 

Red Nose Day  

Crazy Hair Day  

NAIDOC Week- Aboriginal Cultural Celebrations  

Emily will be joining the Discoverers team in June 

 

Rochelle, Megan, Sofia and Emily 

 


